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HEADTEACHER'S 
HELLO!

Please, where possible, could you contact us before
8.30am if your child is unable to attend school.
Absences can be recorded via the Insight App or by
e-mailing absence@deeparksecondary.org.
Alternatively please call the school on 01489 351100
and select option 1 to report your child absent.

ABSENCES

My name is Mrs Wilson and I  am Director of
Progress and Achievement for our wonderful

new Year 7 cohort.  L ike them, I  joined in
September and I  am blown away with how
fantastic l i fe at Deer Park School is!  I  am a

teacher of Mathematics,  but I  also have
experience in delivering Education for L i fe

and have taught Further Mathematics,
Statistics and Child Development in previous

schools.

In my spare t ime, I  am completing my f inal
year of my Masters degree in Education,  and

I am a huge Manchester United fan. I  can’t
wait to be involved in many more Deer Park

School experiences,  and to see what the
future holds for the amazing students who

attend our school!

Kind wishes,
Mrs Wilson

JUST A QUICK UPDATE FROM ME SO YOU
HAVE MORE TIME TO READ THROUGH

THE NEWSLETTER. AS YOU MAY BE
AWARE WE HAVE BEEN WITHOUT CHEF
SYLVIE FOR AN EXTENDED PERIOD OF

TIME BUT WE ARE LOOKING FORWARD
TO HER RETURN LATER THIS MONTH.  THE

KITCHEN TEAM ABLY SUPPORTED BY
STAFF FROM BOORLEY AND WILDERN,

HAVE WORKED TIRELESSLY TO SUPPORT
US AND I ’D LIKE TO THANK THEM FOR

ALL THEY HAVE DONE. I  KNOW THE
STUDENTS AND THE STAFF ARE REALLY
LOOKING FORWARD TO CHEF SYLVIE’S

RETURN AND WE WILL THEN BE BACK TO
NORMAL WITH THE MENU AND FOOD

AVAILABLE FROM THE KITCHEN. 

WELL DONE TO THE STUDENTS WHO
HAVE GONE ABOVE AND BEYOND OVER

THE PAST FEW WEEKS. IT’S BEEN A
PLEASURE TO WALK AROUND THE

SCHOOL AND SEE SO MUCH
ENGAGEMENT ESPECIALLY DURING THE
EXTRA CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES.  FROM

DANCE LIVE! PREP TO PHENOMENAL
SPORTING RESULTS - THE STUDENTS

KEEP MAKING NEW MILESTONES FOR US
HERE AT DEER PARK SCHOOL.

REGARDS,
MR JONES 

https://www.deerparksecondary.org/information/term-dates/
mailto:absence@deeparksecondary.org
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YEAR 7

YEAR 8

Team 2028 continue to make their  mark on Deer Park School!  Before half  term our
football  teams took the pitch by storm scoring some out-of-this-world goals in

the process,  shoe boxes for the Rotary club were been f i l led with Christmas
goodies and lots of Black History month competit ion entries have been submitted.

Well  done for completing your f irst  half  term with us and here’s to a fantastic
second half  term! I  hope you have enjoyed the beginning of your Deer Park

journey. 
Mrs Wilson

At the start of  this year,  I  spoke to the cohort about setting a good example for
our current Year 7s,  whilst  continuing to take on posit ions of responsibi l i ty and

challenge themselves.  In addition to the school tours,  and helping out on
reception,  I  see so many examples of them developing these soft  ski l ls ,  for

example seeing Jess P and Grace R taking charge of Year 7 netball  training,
refereeing the games and motivating al l  players.   I  was lucky enough to watch

both the boys and gir ls football  teams recently.  The boys went 1-0 down, but
continued to battle away and successful ly pulled back a goal against The Gregg

School (great work Oli  D),  meanwhile the gir ls were away at Wildern and
dominated the second half ,  despite being behind. Top work from goalscorer Layla

S,  and some excellent defending from Esmee L and Grace F.  

Keep up the great work Year 8!  
Mr Gregory

YEAR 9
I t ’s  been another great couple of weeks for sport in Year 9,  with further

victories for our netball  and football  teams. Our football  team currently sit  at
the top of the league with three wins from three games, and the netballers also

remain unbeaten this season; an incredible start for al l  involved! Sporting
activit ies turned to in-house before half  term with the f irst  House Tag Rugby

tournament - well  done to Elk who came first!
In a recent assembly,  we looked at this year’s success from the Ryder Cup and

how Europe were able to pull  together as a team, dig in when things were
looking tough, and work hard from the start in order to achieve their  goals.  I
explained how the lessons learnt can be transferred to the students,  both in

and out of school.
As we move into the colder and wetter months,  I ’d just l ike to remind all

students to dress appropriately,  and bring a coat with them; the wind and the
rain don’t  often give us much warning that they are on the way!

Mr Smith



YEAR 7

YEAR 7 REPORT DATA

THE YEAR 7 REPORT 1  DATA HAS NOW BEEN COLLECTED BY ALL STAFF.  THE REPORT DATA
PROCESS WILL BE SHARED WITH STUDENTS IN ASSEMBLY NEXT WEEK. ALL STUDENTS WILL

HAVE THE OPPORTUNITY TO DISCUSS THEIR DATA WITH THEIR CLASS TEACHERS AND
HAVE TIME TO REFLECT ON THIS WITH THEIR TUTORS. THE YEAR 7 REPORT DATA WILL BE
EMAILED HOME TO ALL PARENTS AT THE END OF NEXT WEEK. PLEASE TAKE THE TIME TO

DISCUSS THE NEXT STEPS WITH YOUR CHILDREN.  

 EXTRA CURRICULAR CLUBS

PLEASE FIND ATTACHED NEXT HALF TERM’S EXTRA CURRICULAR TIMETABLE.
STUDENTS ARE STILL WELCOME TO JOIN ANY CLUB THAT THEY HAVEN’T ALREADY

SIGNED UP TO EVEN IF THEY HAVE ALREADY BEGUN 
FINAL EXTRA CURRICULAR TIMETABLE AUTUMN 1 2023 - GOOGLE DOCS

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_2f33HXLyOSo5DYIayk_4x11krDXbW4EfZf1moc1tWI/edit


EDUCATION FOR LIFE

This half  term we are focussing on our second theme of Relationships.  The
programme consists of Education for l i fe lessons,  tutor sessions and

assemblies which wil l  be underpinned by our Rights Respecting Ethos.

Al l  Year groups

This half  term, students wil l  be looking at a variety of whole school and
national events that l ink into the theme of Relationships.  

Remembrance Day - During the week of 11th November,  students wil l  learn
about the day and what it  represents

Anti-Bullying week - During the week of 14th November,  students wil l  partake
in tutor sessions and lessons l inked to this years them, including Odd Sock Day
Christmas Cards for Care homes - Closer to Christmas, students wil l  be able to

create cards that wil l  be sent to the local care homes.

Please see below for a brief  outl ine of what each year group wil l  be studying in
their  Education for L i fe lessons and Tutor sessions this half  term:

More details about the whole curriculum
and how it  al igns with the RSE framework

can be found by watching this video.

Further information about the RSE
curriculum is also available on the
Department for Education website.

Year 7:   Diversity,  Prejudice & Discrimination &
Bullying

In this unit ,  Students wil l  explore the benefits of
l iving in a diverse society and the importance
of celebrating differences.  Students wil l  study

prejudice and discrimination by studying
different types of prejudices that people hold.

We wil l  investigate the consequences  of
prejudice and discrimination by exploring hate
crimes in the UK. Finally,  students wil l  look into

the issue of bullying and encourage a
collective responsibi l i ty to ensure this does not

take place within our local community and
beyond.

Year 8:  Prejudice & Discrimination

In this unit ,  students wil l  explore what it
means to be part of  a fair  and equal

society.  Students wil l  study prejudice and
discrimination in relation to gender,

sexuality and race.  The aim of the unit  is to
ensure students have an understanding of

their  own rights as well  as encouraging
them to become active global cit izens who

wil l  promote fairness,  equality and cohesion
in society.

Year 9:  Respectful  Relationships
 

In this unit  students wil l  be exploring the
concepts of marriage and divorce.  Students wil l

begin thinking about what they look for in a
partner,  rel igious views on marriage, different

types of marriage ceremonies,  same sex
marriage, forced marriage, relationship break-
down and divorce.  Students wil l  explore these
concepts from different rel igious perspectives

and have the opportunity to form their  own views
and opinions.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=4vtaKahI0_k
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/1090195/Relationships_Education_RSE_and_Health_Education.pdf


PE and Dance Notice:  

For PE and Dance lessons,  the requirement is that al l  jewellery is to be removed
including earrings.  This is for the safety of the students but others in the room. 

To keep our students safe,  please could students practice taking out their
earrings or don’t  wear earrings on the day of dance and PE.  I f  they have

recently had their  ears pierced and sti l l  have the 6 weeks healing process,
please could students wear tape over the earring to minimise the chance of it

getting caught or fal l ing out.  

We thank you for your support.  
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Physical Education & Sport 

House Rugby Wednesday 18th Oct.  I t  was a great success to see our f irst  ever
house rugby event take place. Well  done to al l  participants and

congratulations to Elk who came first!  Please look out for further news
regarding rugby club starting with Miss Andrews coming soon. 

Football  training is back on. Well  done to those who have competed in our
league teams so far this term. The season takes a break and further games are

arranged in the spring term for the second half  of  the season.

Outstanding Performance
Congratulations to Harry W (year 8)
fol lowing his debut for Southampton
Academy U13 side in a tough game

against Fulham in his f irst  match. From
2-1 down at half  t ime Harry came on at

half  t ime to make several fantastic
saves in goal to ensure the margin did
not increase further.  Ol iver D (year 8)

also has scored his f irst  goal for
Southampton school boys side against
Poole & Dorset.  Fol lowing both pupils '

dedication to football  at Deer Park both
were nominated for Southampton school
boys tr ials last year.  We are very proud
of both of them for their  recognition at

distr ict and academy level football .

Harry W (year 8) pictured in
his Saints kit .
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Year 8 students visited Bletchley Park with Mrs Yale,  Miss Masters,  Miss
Emmett,  Miss Cotteri l l  and Mr Gregory.

The students attended a workshop on Codes and Ciphers and learnt more
about the various ciphers;  including the pigpen cipher,  morse code and

the Caesar cipher wheel.  They then got to have a go on one of the enigma
machines!

After lunch they had a guided tour of the park; where they learnt al l  about
the multi-ski l led workforce of around 9,000. They were then able to visit
the different huts - including Alan Turing's WW2 off ice,  the army and air

force code breaking huts and the home of the Bombe machines.  
The students al l  did us proud and all  agreed that they had lots of fun! 

Bletchley Park Trip
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CIPHER DAY!

On Thursday 12th October the year 8s took part in their  f irst  ever whole year
event - Deer Park Cipher Day. In assembly Mr Smith shared stories from his
legendary Grandad who assisted with the design of the Bombe at Bletchley

Park! Miss Outhwaite gave us a History lesson on ciphering. The students
then worked in tutor groups and learnt al l  about different types of ciphers in

their  ICT and Maths sessions with Mrs Yale,  Mrs Stratton,  Mrs Fosbraey and
Miss Braiden; before taking part in a treasure hunt later on in the day. Well

done to everyone who cracked the code and rescued Luna…. who was
captured by the dastardly Mrs Stratton! And well  done to everyone who was
awarded a certif icate for their  presentations,  for cracking the code, for their

team work or for their  resi l ience.

Talking to your child about conflict - Israel and Gaza

When war or confl ict makes the news headlines,  i t  can cause feelings such as
fear,  anger,  sadness and anxiety wherever you l ive.  As a school we wil l  be

talking to students about the current confl ict in Israel and Gaza using  
resources from UNICEF.  In addition to this,  UNICEF offer parents t ips on how to

approach these conversations with your child.  Please cl ick on the l ink here
for this guidance.  

https://www.unicef.org/parenting/how-talk-your-children-about-conflict-and-war?utm_source=Unicef_UK&utm_medium=Email&utm_campaign=email_rrsa_campaign%20name


Whole school l iteracy

This year,  for National Poetry Day,  we challenged our pupils to learn and recite
the poem, ‘Nothing Gold Can Stay’  by Robert Frost:   

‘Nature’s f irst  green is gold,
Her hardest hue to hold.
Her early leaf’s a f lower;

But only so an hour.
Then leaf subsides to leaf.

So Eden sank to grief ,
So dawn goes down to day.

Nothing gold can stay. ’  

I t  was a great success and we had an incredible amount of amazing poetry
performances.  Well  done to everyone who was involved! 

Ben the dog!

Ben has made a fantastic
start to his career at Deer
Park and is loving meeting

all  of  the staff  and
students.  Ben visits us

every other Thursday and
spends the morning in the
Pastoral Wellbeing Room
and walking around the

school.  We are so grateful
to James, Bens owner and

the Pets as Therapy charity
for al lowing this to happen.

We are planning some
fundraising events soon to
help raise awareness and

money for this superb
charity.  I f  you would l ike
more information about
Pets as Therapy please

click here.  

https://petsastherapy.org/
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Lost Property

All  lost property is kept in the hygiene room
(next to f irst  aid) .  I f  your child(ren) has lost

anything, please ask them to collect anything
that belongs to them. Thank you.

Rotary Shoe Box
Appeal

An absolute huge thank you
to everyone that made a
contribution to this years

Rotary Shoebox appeal.  As a
school we donated an

incredible 45 boxes.  This is a
scheme to aid disadvantaged
children in countries such as

Albania,  Montenegro,
Moldova, Romania,  Kyiv,  Lviv

and Ukraine.  Your kind
donations wil l  make a huge
difference to lots of people

this Christmas. 



During this week al l  students wil l  be taking part in tutor sessions and lessons
that are underpinned by this years theme of ‘make some noise about bullying’ On
Monday 13th November we are asking al l  students and staff  to wear odd socks in

support and recognition of this week.

WWW.DEERPARKSECONDARY.ORG

Anti Bullying Week - Monday 13th - Friday 17th November 
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UPCOMING DATES

The Wildl i fe and Birdwatching Club have
started to clear an area of ground ready
for planting some daffodil  and crocuses
bulbs which were kindly donated to the
school by Hil l ier garden Center.   We are

hoping by the spring to have a lovely
display of f lowers around the school.  The
students have enjoyed learning new ski l ls

and using gardening tools to clear the
area of weeds and thistles.  I f  anyone has

any old tools they no longer need we
would be very grateful  for them. Thank
you. Mrs Hoiles,  Mrs Downer,  Zak,  Dylan,

Benjamin,  Jacob, Connor and El l iot .

The Great Outdoors
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